







Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme Updates

Whilst we all battle with our current new reality, HMRC are releasing new updates on the CJRS on a regular basis. As this has all moved so quickly it seems that they are addressing common questions and queries as we go through the implementation.

In the meantime, we will continue to report on any updates to the scheme as we receive them.

· HMRC portal to go live on 20 April. It has now been confirmed that as of 20 April the CJRS portal will go live and enable businesses to submit their grant requests for furloughed workers. They estimate that the first payments will be made on 30 April 2020 and it will take approximately 4-6 working days for monies to hit bank accounts. We should expect a guide to be published in the run up to this date and for more details to emerge, but in the interim they have indicated that 1 claim should be made for each pay period as opposed to each month. They have also released that claims can be made 14 days before payroll is run but it’s advisable to wait for complete guidance publication before implementing any internal processes.

· Employees on furlough can work for another business. HMRC have confirmed that workers currently on furlough can work in another job however this is subject to their current contractual terms and conditions. Most companies will have a clause that prohibits this (without consent) or at least has limitations in terms of hours eg. Their role is between the hours of 9-5 therefore another position must be outside these hours.
· Employees can go in and out of the furlough scheme. As long as each furlough period is for a minimum of three weeks an employer can add and remove a worker as many times as they wish during the entirety of the scheme duration.
· Employees that cannot work due to childcare can now be furloughed. Whilst previously they would have to have been on unpaid leave, these workers are eligible for the scheme.
· You can rehire and furlough ex workers. This is relevant if a worker has left the business after 28th February. So, if a worker left for a new role that ended or was made redundant then you can in theory rehire and furlough. It should be pointed out though that companies are not obligated to do this. It’s completely at the discretion of the business.
· Employers do not need to top up pay to meet NMW/NLW thresholds. This is because minimum wage requirements only apply to hours worked, and those on furlough are not working.
· Holiday is still accrued whilst on furlough. What is still not clear is how and at what rate that holiday is taken/paid during the furlough period. Advice so far, though unofficial, seems to be to pay holiday at full pay but hopefully we’ll see more guidance on this soon
· TUPE is still an unresolved topic. As it stands, any employees transferred after the 28 February would not be eligible however there is word that this may change and that they will be changing the official stance in due course to include these workers.








These are some of the main updates that may well be relevant to your business and workforce but please find below a link to the latest HMRC update on the Coronavirus Job Retention scheme:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/claim-for-wage-costs-through-the-coronavirus-job-retention-scheme#history
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